The Tickhill & Colliery Medical Practice PPG
www.thetickhillsurgery.co.uk
www.thecollierysurgery.co.uk
Minutes of the Meeting of the Patient Participation Group

Held on  Wednesday 8th July at the Tickhill Surgery

Present




Apologies

Mr L Batty




Mrs P Birchall
Mrs J Barton



Mrs J Hilling

Mrs C M Barnes



Mrs K Ripley

Mr J Bergin




Mrs M Totty

Mrs, H Burke



Mr R Totty

Mrs N Carr

Mrs. J Dodd

Mr R Gardner

Mrs J Hart

Mr S Johnson

Mrs J Tissington

Mr G Tissington

1 Welcome  
The chair Norma Carr welcomed everyone to the meeting and accepted apologies from those listed above

2 Actions from the last meeting 
Norma asked for an update on actions from the June meeting when each member was asked to think of a question to ask the wider group. She suggested asking if people would like to attend a one off awareness raising session for dementia friends status. This was seen as an excellent suggestion and Jan will follow up on this.  Other suggestions are still required over the coming months. Jan fed back that online appointments that were being developed in England were as an extension of Tele-med which is at the present time used for scans and other things within the NHS
Minutes of the meeting of June 2015 were proposed as a true record by Judith and seconded by Les and unanimously accepted

3 Practice Manager’s Update  

Russell commented that he was pleased to receive the feedback from patients to the PPG at Tickhill Gala and noted less negative feedback which fitted in with the current trend from other sources. He passed on the “Did Not Attend” figures for June which were Tickhill 110 and the colliery 91 which represents 50 hours of medical time. There also continued to be a significant number of avoidable appointments where patients could be seen by other agencies. The surgery is now looking at reasons for these avoidable appointments and examining alternatives. 
The online booking system continues to be misused with patients booking multiple appointments just in case they are needed. Because the online system is being used inappropriately all bookings are being monitored and the number of online appointments is being restricted and will not be expanded whilst this is happening. Jeremy Hunt has stated that he is looking at pilots for fining patients who abuse the booking system or fail to attend. 
Simon Stevens is looking at all practices having a pharmacist.  However this practice is considering other options based on previous experience. 
Russell stated that with the forthcoming retirement of Dr Saunders there would of necessity be changes but that work was ongoing to appoint a new doctor. The replacement for Dr Sheehan is Dr DeSilva who will be starting on a permanent basis on August 5th as is a new registrar Dr Furhan Magid who will be with the practice for 12 months. Dr Keegan, also a registrar will be returning from maternity leave on December 22nd 2015 and will be working part time. Dr Foster the present registrar leaves on August 4th 2015 for 1 year working elsewhere in the NHS but will then return for his final year in August 2016. 
4  Feedback to Russell 
Feedback from the gala had been passed in writing as had other comments on an ongoing basis. All was positive with some suggestions for possible changes. Norma thanked the team that spent time at the gala and confirmed that Judith would follow up with the dementia friends training at the Parish Rooms. It was explained that the Venture Scouts were keen to be trained as a group in Dementia Awareness and Judith is following that up with her contacts at the Alzheimer’s Society. The issue of shelter at outdoor events was raised albeit from the sun, wind or rain. Norma stated that research had been done into buying a gazebo and folding table for future events. This was agreed unanimously in principle with Russell’s suggestion of waiting until autumn when the price should reduce being noted. Stan asked why the phone was answered before 8.30 if patients could not then book appointments. Russell explained that from 8am till 8.30am the practice takes over the role of emergency GP from the out of  hours service and has one GP on duty dealing with emergencies only. This is in line with their contract. The surgery opens at 8.30am to patients both on the phone and at the door. Booking appointments before 8.30am means emergencies cannot get through by phone. Stan asked if 2 or 3 minutes made any difference and the answer was “yes it could make a lot of difference in an emergency” To give appointments out before 8.30 is unfair to patients who have queued outside. The issue with all appointments for Dr Saunders being taken was partly as a result of pre booking and partly due to his other obligations resulting in him being fully booked by 8.33am. Some patients refused to see any other GP although appointments were available until 9.15 with the other duty doctor. Some members of the PPG questioned how urgent the need was to see a GP if patients refused to see another doctor. Following the request by Mrs Chris Cook for our views on a plaque in memory of her husband Dr Cook it was agreed that everyone was in favour and the practice manager would make contact. 
5 Treasurer’s Report  

Norma distributed up to date statements of account which had been produced by Jane and added that there was little new to report. Jane hopes to be present at the next meeting. The committee thanked Jane for her work and sent their best wishes. 

6 Attendance at the Flu Clinic and proposed Event in September  

It was agreed that the event in September be linked with the Macmillan Big Coffee Morning so needs to be held on Friday the 25th of the month. Unfortunately the large room at Harworth Town Hall is already booked for that morning. Therefore Norma has provisionally booked the Tickhill Parish Room she suggested that this event should concentrate on dementia and appropriate contributors be invited to attend. Everyone was in agreement with this proposal so Norma agreed to confirm the booking. Due to the pressure of bookings at Harworth Town Hall on Fridays Norma has again provisionally booked the large room with a view to running the dementia event again for the patients of  Harworth. It was agreed that Norma confirm the booking however Stan suggested that rather than focussing on dementia again the group should consider looking at an event aimed at children’s services. It was agreed that this should be discussed at the October meeting.
The flu clinic will take place in Tickhill on October 3rd. Stan and Kate have again volunteered to be present. This year they will be following our Dementia Friends theme and will be handing out leaflets re: Dementia Friends Training and if possible from the Alzheimer’s Society. Judith will ask if we can have leaflets.
6 Any Other Business  

There being no further business, Norma declared the meeting closed at 7.35pm. 

Date of next meeting   

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 12th August at 6.15pm at the Tickhill Surgery
